No 'biggest loser' here
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Obesity has taken our nation by storm and, sadly, hasn't left our children unaffected. From new menus at fast-food restaurants to reality television shows, everywhere you turn there is some message about controlling weight and converting to a healthy lifestyle. All the attention has long been geared toward adults, which was needed, but there has continued to be an education gap for the children.

In Suffolk, that's about to change. Thanks to a grant from the Obici Healthcare Foundation, and the Suffolk YMCA, our community is on the cutting edge of providing an answer to children's health in Suffolk. The Healthy Lifestyles Program is about to debut and change hundreds of lives.

The program is designed to inform and educate children and their parents how to shop for healthy foods and how to increase physical activity, all the while working toward the goal of combating diseases such as heart disease, cancer, diabetes and obesity.

An integral part of the success of this program hinges on the participation of the parents during the process. The YMCA has realized this and has a plan to get the parents involved by sponsoring events like dances and even taking the entire family on a field trip to a grocery store with a nutritionist.

This is an opportunity for Suffolk's families that wouldn't have been possible without the philanthropy of the Obici Healthcare Foundation and the vision from the Suffolk YMCA. There won't be a "biggest loser" in this program, but everyone will be a big winner.


